The Pines HOA Annual Meeting
8/1/09

The meeting was called to order at 10:20 a.m. by Mary Lou Froberg.  All board members were introduced:

Mary Lou Froberg – President

Gordon Savage – Vice President

Laurie Batsell – Treasurer

Rae Ann DeCuio – Secretary

Terry Gale – Board Member

Bill Brunker – Board Member 

Betty Kuni – Board Member

Laurie discussed the financials with $2,372.70 in the checking and $10,605.23 in savings.  All bills have been paid.

Billing for dues go out in July or August and are $72 per year.  Two homeowners from Filing 2 accepted new member forms.
Old Business

The natural gas project has been completed.

Bulletin boards are to be installed by the mailboxes.  The bulletin boards will be enclosed with Plexiglas and metal framing to match the mailboxes.  There will be contact information for homeowners in the bulletin boards for responsible persons to allow advertising.  Homeowners will be allowed to put items for sale in there, etc.

There is a hold up on the bulletin boards for a homeowner not supporting them.  Verbal approval had been given, homeowner is requesting written approval.

The original cost of the bulletin boards was $1,500; however, we are over $500, so a vote will be needed to approve the extra expense.   Mary Lou proposed a vote for $500 additional funds for bulletin boards.  Diane Holbrook second, no opposition.
Once the bulletin boards are installed, the mailboxes will be cleaned of old tape, etc.
Homeowners were concerned if Brittany Ridge subdivision traffic had approval to go through The Pines.  The roads in The Pines subdivision are dedicated public roads.  There is approval for the traffic.  Brittany Ridge is in foreclosure at this time.  

Nominations for Board members were held.  Diane Holbrook counted the ballots.  All board members were voted back into office unanimously.

New Business

Homeowners had some safety concerns.

Speeding on the roads throughout the neighborhood seems to be an issue.  Mary Lou advised the homeowners to contact the sheriff if they notice anyone speeding.

A homeowner was concerned about riding her horses with the speeding; Mary Lou stated she could send a letter to the specific homeowner if necessary and also advised the concerned homeowner to stop and talk to the persons speeding as well.

There was a suggestion to send out notes about four wheelers and speeding to the homeowners; however, a better solution may be to put a notice in the bulletin boards once they are completed.

The requirements for building on a parcel of land are 50’ from the side yard and 100’ from the front road.  If a property owner wants to build, the permit, size and finish of the building need to be submitted to the board for review.  The board will then prepare a letter of approval/denial.

Some homeowners were not aware of the open space in The Pines subdivision.  The 5-7 acre parcel is located south of Timber on the West side of the street.  Diane Holbrook puts mosquito poison on our open space to help with control.  The poison is not harmful to other wildlife.
Motion to adjourn meeting at 11:15.  Gordon Savage second.

